

Weare Police Department

144 North Stark Highway
Weare, New Hampshire 03281
603-529-7755 Fax 603-529-0606



November 30, 2012

Detective Frank Hebert Weare Police Department

Dear Detective Hebert,

I have received a letter from the Dunbarton Police Department, for an incident that took place on November 1, 2012 in their town. Assistance was needed after Officer Pelletier and Chief of Police Sklut attempted service of a Domestic Violence Restraining Order. The defendant closed his doors to them and did not respond to attempts to make contact with him. There had been reports of the defendant playing "Russian Roulette" and it was known he had multiple firearms in his possession.

Not knowing the defendants intensions, Dunbarton called for mutual aid and you Detective Hebert were available to assist setting up a perimeter along with Bow officers and our Officer Montplaisir. This perimeter allowed the Dunbarton officers to gather information and make contact with the defendant resolving the incident peacefully.

I along with Chief Sklut of the Dunbarton Police Department wish to offer you sincere thanks for your aid in this incident which could have had a tragic outcome.

Sincerely,

Gregory C. Begin Chief of Police

GCB/dew